
Budget/Management Committee Minutes 

Town Hall Council Chambers 

October 16, 2023 

 

Present:   Michael Molisse, Chairperson 

Christopher Heffernan, Vice Chairperson 

Pascale Burga 

Maureen Kiely 

Greg Shanahan 

 

Recording Secretary: Janet P. Murray 

 

Chair Molisse called the Budget/Management Committee meeting to order at 7:15 

p.m. 

 

Measure #23-124 Appointment to the Board of Health Cassandra Sullivan 

 

Chair Molisse thanked Ms. Sullivan for being present and asked her to tell the 

committee why she applied for this position. 

 

Ms. Sullivan stated that she is honored and excited to be considered to sit on the 

Board of Health so that she can serve and give back to the community. She noted 

that she has been a Weymouth resident for the last 25 years. She pointed out that 

she and her husband chose to raise their five children here.  

 

Ms. Sullivan continued that she believes that she is qualified to sit on the Board of 

Health professionally as she is currently a school psychologist and works for the 

Weymouth schools as an outplacement liaison. She added that she is also a part-

time law school student at UMass Dartmouth Law. Lastly, she stated that she 

always had a strong commitment to public service as she took an oath to serve her 

country when she was younger, serving in the National Guard as a 

counterintelligence agent and linguist. She thanked the committee for the privilege 

and opportunity to serve Weymouth and the Board of Health. 

 

Councilor Kiely thanked Ms. Sullivan for stepping up and for her service to our 

country. She added that with her wealth of knowledge and information for the 

Board of Health, the Town is fortunate to have her willing to serve. 

 



Councilor Kiely made a motion to recommend favorable action to the full Town 

Council for measure #23-124 which was seconded by Councilor Burga. 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

Chair Molisse asked Ms. Sullivan to be present for the full Town Council meeting 

at 7:30 p.m. 

 

At 7:20 p.m., there being no further business, Councilor Shanahan made a motion 

to adjourn which was seconded by Councilor Burga. UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Janet P. Murray as Recording Secretary. 

 

 

Approved by Michael Molisse as Chair of the Budget/Management Committee 

Voted favorably on 13 November 2023 


